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December 2019, Volume 3 Biggest Fall Book Sale Fundraiser
–Bonnie Hindman, Ways & Means

It is with great pleasure that I am announcing 
that we had the best Fall Book Sale ever–
$13,795.02 and it is also the second highest 
ever. The Friends board and volunteers put 
in a lot of sweat equity to be able to sort and 
organize the tremendous number of books 
that were donated–I must admit there were 
moments when we wondered if we would 
be able to finish the tasks–but we did!! 
Many customers thanked the volunteers and 
commented on how organized our sale is–and 
we just love hearing that!!!!

If you would like to be part of the volunteers 
for the spring sale and get the satisfaction 

that you were part of a job well done, call me 
at 717 433-8055. We love new (and current) 
volunteers.

Diane McCormick Joins FESAL Annual Meeting
–Andy Morrison, Recording Secretary

Our Annual Meeting took place on Sept. 24, 
2019. Diane McCormick, author, freelance 
writer, and journalist, did a presentation 
about her book, “Well-Behaved Taverns 
Seldom Make History”. Diane helped us 
experience the past through a time machine 
analogy, but always returning to the premise 
that libraries, like taverns, are a place where 
you can go to connect with the rest of the 
people in the community. The 12 taverns 
in her book demonstrate the quirks and 
historical marvels that you won’t find on the 
back of a menu. The audience then took 
a 10-minute break for light refreshments 
provided by the Board.

Marjorie McKensie, library administrator, 
introduced Kelly Kautz and Brenda Fernsler 
who talked about our “Cheese Powder” 
walls and “expresso” floor and molding. 
They thanked us for FESAL’s generous 

donations which permitted ESAL to do the 
remodeling. Marjorie also acknowledged 
other enhancements, such as the movable 
wall, window blinds, new chairs and tables,  
water fountain, and an area rug for the 
Greenawald room.

Marjorie was presented with a check 
for $15,000 from FESAL’s spring book 
sale, along with donations from your 
memberships.

The newly elected Officers and Board 
Members-at-Large for 2020 are as follows: 
President–Betty Ann Petroski  
Vice President–Bonnie Hindman  
Recording Secretary–Barbara Eitner 
Treasurer–Tom Boone  
Corresponding Secretary–Kathy Hord 
Members-at-Large for 2 years (2020-21)– 
Larry Geesey, Andy Morrison,  
and Mimi Weakland.
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Recent FESAL Sponsorships at The Library 
–Marjorie McKensie, ESA Library Administrator

At long last, we have achieved the final steps needed 
to realize our goal of transforming the ESA lower level 
into a warmer and more vibrant community space, all 
thanks to funds raised by FESAL! Our floor replacement 
and wall painting project was completed in October, 
and we love the result. Over the last few years FESAL 
has also sponsored the cost of new window blinds, new 
chairs, new cabinet & drawer pulls, and a new moveable 
wall. Transformation complete!

Thank you so very much, dear FESAL, for making our 
dream come true.

Page 2 | Just Between Friends

Congratulations & Thanks!
Congratulations and Thanks to all book and  
media sale volunteers, and FESAL Board  
Members, for lending your time and talents  
to yet another fantastic event. The amazing  
result of your combined efforts is truly inspirational.

And, Thanks to all FESAL members for the many  
ways that your support contributes to making  
the East Shore Area Library a wonderful resource for  
the community. We could not do it without you!



2020 Membership Renewal 
 

–Mimi Weakland, Membership Chair
mimiw1229@comcast.net

The Friends’ membership year runs from January 1 through December 31 each year. Please check the 
address label on your Newsletters/Flyers which shows your membership expiration date. You are an active 
member if your address label shows “12/31/20”. If the label shows any other date, it is time to renew 
your membership. Also printed on your label after the Expiration Date will be BIB (Bibliomaniac), BL 
(Booklover), BW (Bookworm), or IND (Individual) which displays the category you joined/renewed with 
the last time. Membership is open to anyone at least 18 years old. Children 17 and younger may attend the 
“Members Only” preview book sales with a parent or sibling who is a member.

PLEASE NOTE: Any money received for 2020 renewals or new memberships in 2019 will be held  until 
January 2020 so we can keep the financial records separate from 2019.

Membership applications/pamphlets can be found at the East Shore Area Library (ESAL). A link to the 
Membership Application can also be found on the DCLS website at dcls.org/ESA_friends/. Complete the 
form & send it, along with your dues, to the address listed on the application. Please be sure to make your 
check out to FESAL. We cannot cash checks that are written to ESAL or to Dauphin County Library 
System. You can also take your application and dues to the library where I check our mail weekly. We are 
continually updating our website so please remember to check it out for the latest information!

If you are away for an extended time (3rd class mail will not be forwarded), please contact me via our P.O. 
Box, e-mail, or 717-236-8585. We don’t want you to miss an issue of our Newsletters/Flyers. If you advise 
me of the dates you will be gone along with your temporary address, we can mail your Newsletter there. 
If you don’t want to get the Newsletter at your temporary address, contact me to hold it and we can then 
send it to you when you return home. Also, if any of your information changes, please let me know your 
new address, telephone number, and/or e-mail address, as well as Volunteer status. Please know that you 
are not locked in to volunteering if you indicate “yes” on your application. If you are called and you can’t 
volunteer, simply let the Book Sale Coordinator know when she calls you.

Welcome to all of our new members and those members who have 
renewed with us. Over 150 of our members took advantage of 
our Fall Members Preview Sale. It was nice seeing all of 
you there and we thank you for your book purchases.

An update on Membership numbers will be 
included in the next Newsletter. Donations made 
as a Bookworm, Booklover, & Bibliomaniac, as 
well as any money included in your application 
besides the $5 Membership Dues, along with 
money from the two Book Sales, benefit 
ESAL. Thank you for all your generous 
donations. Have a safe, happy, and prosperous 
new year! I hope you will consider renewing 
your memberships for 2020 & I look forward 
to seeing all of you next year!

Bookworms renewed for 2019: 
Virginia Parkum 
Gail Riegler
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If you can volunteer for the sale, contact: Bonnie Hindman  
at bonniehindman@gmail.com or 717-433-8055.

2020 Spring Book & Media Sale and Collection Dates
Please mark your calendar for the  
2020 Spring Book Sale:

Collections:	 Thursday, April 30	 10 am to 7 pm
	 Friday, May 1	 10 am to 5 pm
	 Saturday, May 2	 10 am to 2 pm

Members Sale:	 Wednesday, May 6 	 1 pm to 6 pm

Book Sale:	 Thursday, May 7	 10 am to 7 pm
	 Friday, May 8	 10 am to 5 pm
	 Saturday, May 9	 10 am to 2 pm


